## SB 23 (Caballero): Water Supply and Flood Risk Reduction Projects: Expedited Permitting SUPPORT



March 30, 2023

The Honorable Dave Min Senate Natural Resources and Water Committee 1021 O Street, Room 3220 Sacramento, CA 95814

RE: SB 23 (Caballero): Water Supply and Flood Risk Reduction Projects: Expedited

**Permitting** 

Position: SUPPORT

Dear Senator Min:

On behalf of the Association of California Water Agencies (ACWA) and the undersigned organizations, we write to express our support for SB 23 (Caballero), which would streamline the permitting process of water supply and flood risk reduction projects while preserving established environmental protections. We believe this legislation is critical to ensuring that California's water infrastructure is modernized and made more resilient to the impacts of climate change.

California faces a range of water management challenges, including droughts, floods, and other natural disasters. While our weather patterns have always been variable, climate change has, and will continue to exacerbate the weather whiplash that is intensifying drought and precipitation events. Addressing these challenges requires a coordinated effort between state and local agencies to construct and maintain water infrastructure projects needed in a 21st century climate. Unfortunately, the current permitting process for water infrastructure projects in California is complex and lengthy, and can be a significant barrier to progress in expanding and improving our water supply and flood risk reduction systems. This can result in delays, higher project costs, and uncertainty for communities, agricultural interests, and businesses that rely on a reliable and sustainable water supply. In addition, this can result in worse environmental outcomes, delaying projects that provide important benefits to aquatic and natural resources.

SB 23 would help address these issues by identifying opportunities to improve and streamline the regulatory permitting process, without shortcutting environmental reviews, so these critical infrastructure projects are built at the pace and scale needed to prepare for climate change. SB 23 would address inefficiencies in the application review process and ensure project proponents and state agencies are meeting reasonable deadlines and moving applications forward in an expeditious manner. The bill would utilize permit streamlining tools already available in existing law that are proven to reduce duplicative planning efforts while still meeting rigorous environmental standards. Finally, the bill would help address state agency resource and staffing issues by allowing project applicants to cover the costs of expediting the environmental review process.

SB 23 builds on recommendations in the Newsom Administration's "California's Water Supply Strategy, Adapting to a Hotter, Drier Future," released in August 2022. The Water Supply Strategy highlights that hotter and drier conditions caused by climate change could reduce California's water supplies in the coming decades. To continue to grow and thrive as a state, California will need to make up for a loss of supply by pursuing a wide range of infrastructure projects. An essential part of seeing these projects become reality, according to the Newsom Administration, is modernizing and

accelerating regulatory structures. SB 23 answers this call to action by providing a comprehensive set of ideas that address known sources of project delays. These solutions would advance projects that store more water above and below ground, capture water during high-flow events, improve conveyance, create access to drought-proof water supplies, and improve flood management—all of which are necessary to adapting to changing conditions.

From 2020 to 2022, California experienced the driest three-year period on record. In 2023, this prolonged drought was met with a series of atmospheric rivers and a bomb cyclone that brought significant amounts of rain and snow, leading to widespread flooding, property damage, and evacuation orders for tens of thousands of residents. The need for a generational investment in California's water systems is evident, and over the last three years, state leaders have earmarked more than \$8 billion to modernize water infrastructure and management. Now action is needed to ensure these investments result in the timely delivery of critical projects. SB 23 is a critical step to providing California with modern, resilient, and sustainable water systems that will meet the needs of generations to come.

For these reasons, we are pleased to support SB 23 and respectfully request your "AYE" vote when the bill is heard in the Senate Natural Resources and Water Committee on April 11.

Sincerely,

Kristopher Anderson, Esq. Legislative Advocate

Association of California Water Agencies

Cathy Lee General Manager

Carmichael Water District

J.M. Barrett General Manager

Coachella Valley Water District

John Bosler

General Manager/CEO

Cucamonga Valley Water District

Greg Thomas General Manager

Elsinore Valley Municipal Water District

Nina Jazmadarian

General Manager

Foothill Municipal Water District

John Friedenbach General Manager

**Humboldt Bay Municipal Water District** 

David Merritt General Manager

Kings River Conservation District

Anthony Williams, P.E., QSD

General Manager

North Marin Water District

Cathy Green Board President

**Orange County Water District** 

Edward A. Castaneda General Manager

Orchard Dale Water District

**Kyle Swanson** 

General Manager/CEO

Padre Dam Municipal Water District

Robert S. Grantham General Manager

Rancho California Water District

Paul Helliker General Manager San Juan Water District

Craig Miller General Manager

Western Municipal Water district

Sean Barclay General Manager

**Tahoe City Public Utility District** 

Matthew Litchfield General Manager

Three Valleys Municipal Water District

Don Perkins General Manager

**Tuolumne Utilities District** 

Gary Arant

General Manager

Valley Center Municipal Water District

Brett Hodgkiss General Manager Vista Irrigation District

Erik Hitchman General Manager

Walnut Valley Water District

Gail Delihant

Senior Director, CA Government Affairs

Western Growers Association

Anthony Goff General Manager

Calleguas Municipal Water District

Brian Lockwood, PG, CHg

General Manager

Pajaro Valley Water Management Agency

Sandy Kerl

General Manager

San Diego County Water Authority

James Peifer
Executive Director

**Regional Water Authority** 

Tom Coleman General Manager

**Rowland Water District** 

Kimberly Thorner General Manager

Olivenhain Municipal Water District

Richard Atkins Board President

Stockton East Water District

Larry B. McKenney General Manager Amador Water Agency

Patrick Kaspari, P.E. General Manager

McKinleyville Community Services District

Joe Mouawad, P.E. General Manager

Eastern Municipal Water District

Mary Rogren General Manager

Coastside County Water District

Jennifer Galenti
Director of Operations
California Alliance for Jobs

California Alliance for Jobs

Michelle Reimers General Manager

**Turlock Irrigation District** 

Brenda Bass Policy Advocate

California Chamber of Commerce

Paul A. Cook General Manager

Irvine Ranch Water District

Donald M. Zdeba General Manager

Indian Wells Valley Water District

J. Scott Petersen, P.E. Water Policy Director

San Luis & Delta-Mendota Water Authority

Anthony Firenzi

Director of Strategic Affairs Placer County Water Agency

**Natalie Rogers** 

Mayor

City of Santa Rosa

David Coxey General Manager

Bella Vista Water District

Danielle Blacet-Hyden Deputy Executive Director

California Municipal Utilities Association

Paul E. Shoenberger, P.E. General Manager

Mesa Water District

Peter Sanchez General Manager

Fresno Metropolitan Flood Control District

Chris Reardon

Director, Government Affairs

California Farm Bureau

Heidi Hannaman

Legislative Representative

California Special Districts Association

Hilary Straus General Manager

Citrus Heights Water District

Mark Krause

General Manager and Chief Engineer

**Desert Water Agency** 

Jim Abercrombie General Manager

El Dorado Irrigation District

Chris Lee

Interim General Manager Solano County Water Agency

P. Anthony Thomas

Senior Vice President of Legislative Affairs California Building Industry Association

lan LeMay President

California Fresh Fruit Association

Rick Tomlinson

President

California Strawberry Commission

Renee Pinel
President/CEO

Western Plant Health Association

**Kristy Kneiding** 

Manager

California Date Commission

Richard Matoian Bruce Kamilos, P.E.
President General Manager

American Pistachio Growers Florin Resource Conservation District/Elk

Grove Water District

Manuel Cunha, Jr.

President Hannah Davidson

Nisei Farmers League Water Resources Specialist I

Hidden Valley Lake Community Services

Casey Creamer District

President

California Citrus Mutual Kathleen K. Haff

Chair, Tuolumne County Board of

Albert Lau, P.E. Supervisors

General Manager Tuolumne County Water Agency

Santa Fe Irrigation District

Glenn Farrel Assistant Officer for State Government

Executive Director Relations

CalDesal Santa Clara Valley Water District

Joel Metzger David J. Stoldt General Manager General Manager

Utica Water and Power Authority Monterey Peninsula Water Management

District

Bart Broome

cc: The Honorable Anna Caballero

Honorable Members, Senate Natural Resources & Water Committee Genevieve Wong, Principal Consultant, Senate Natural Resources & Water Committee Todd Moffitt, Policy Consultant, Senate Republican Caucus